
1

Dempsey, Matthew

From: Miles Broe <miles@milesbroearchitects.co.uk>

Sent: 07 February 2017 10:18

To: Dempsey, Matthew

Cc: miles@milesbroearchitects.co.uk; admin@milesbroearchitects.co.uk

Subject: RE: PODWORKS Planning/access officer requests

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Matthew, 

 

Please find below my clients answers to the points you raised; which explains their design 

rational; 

 

Point 1 - Yes we agree to changing the backboard black. 

 

Point 2 - There is no problem providing a sample of the window glass (Eddie, please could 

you provide the pane of glass). 

 

Point 3 - We only have one external fitting and that is the keypad reader, painted telephone 

box red. Could they be referring to another telephone box in Camden i.e. the coffee shop 

one? 

 

Point 4 - The handle is necessary in our electronic security system to ensure a member can 

exit our pod in the event of a power failure in the area. We will agree to getting these spray 

painted red.  

 

Point 5 - The "LED display" is the timer that is necessary in our booking and payment 

system. If our member has booked for 20 minutes and goes over that time, we will 

automatically charge their credit card for a further 20 minute slot. For legal reasons the 

timer has to be there so no member can say they didn’t know how long they were in there 

for. Once a member enters the pod, the timer is activated and counts up to 20 minutes. It 

resets itself to zero once the member has exited the pod. We will agree to replacing with one 

where the LED cannot be seen from the outside. 

 

Point 6 - "The standard desk height in the UK is 740mm and accommodates 95% of the 

population". Our desk is placed 6cm higher up to accommodate all the hardware concealed 

behind the backboard. However, to offset the 6cm increase in height, we have had an airlift 

stool designed and made for us in Italy that accommodates members from 4ft 6inches to 6ft 

8inches in height. This offsets the desk height for 98% of our members. We believe the desk 

needs to be secured to comply with Health and Safety Regulations. If our member did not 

secure “the rise and fall” desk properly, they risk their laptop for example, falling off and 

breaking their toe. Who would be liable for that? 

 

Point 7 - Yes we agree to lowering the printer / scanner shelf - to what height? 

 

Point 8 - We agree to supplying a VOIP phone with raised numbers and an inductive 

coupler. 
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I will be sending over the revised visuals confirming the above, later today. 
 

Regards 

 

Miles 

 

 

 

 


